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Date: November 30, 2020 
To:  All Physicians and Submitting Care Providers 
From: Alberta Precision Laboratories 
Re: Millennium Laboratory Report Format Changes for Paper, Fax and ER4 Reports 

December 6, 2020 
 

PLEASE POST OR DISTRIBUTE AS WIDELY AS APPROPRIATE 
 
Key Message: 

• The Alberta Precision Laboratories computer system that supports Calgary Zone urban and rural lab, 
Provincial Laboratory for Public Health (Provlab) and all COVID reporting is being enhanced 
(upgraded) to update software and security processes.  

• Effective December 6, 2020 Laboratory reports will have a revised look. Please see below. 
 

Why this is important:  
• The changes affect patient reports received via Fax, Paper, and the ER4 Provincial Laboratory for 

Public Health (Provlab) patient report viewing portal. 
• These changes will not impact reports received via Electronic Medical Records such as NetCare or 

Physician Office Systems 
 

Action Required:  
• Awareness to the report format changes 
• The following information may be best viewed printed and pages placed side by side. 

 
What is changing? Footnote Superscript Symbols Current State 
 

• Current charting does not incorporate footnote symbols with results  

http://www.albertaprecisionlabs.ca/
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What is changing? Footnote Superscript Symbols Coming Dec 6, 2020 
 

• New Feature to help locate diagnostic comment information. 
• Blending of footnote symbols with results includes the Critical “C”, High “H”, and Low “L” 

symbols.  
o This is an unchangeable Lab Information System vendor constraint.  

• It is recommended that the symbols be reviewed carefully to identify these. 
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Additional Example of Footnote Symbols Showing Critical “C”, High “H”, and Low “L” and other 
symbols 
 
Current State 
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Coming Dec 6, 2020 Footnote Superscript Symbols Showing Critical “C”, High “H”, and Low “L” 
and other symbols  
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Coming Dec 6, 2020  - Changes to Delivery Names on Physician Charts  
 

• Currently Physician Name format: “First name Last Name and title” 

 
 

• As of Dec 6, 2020 Physician Name format will be : “Last Name, First Name, Physician 
Location” 
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• What do the “n/a’s” reference? 
• “n/a’s” are placeholders for data that does not apply to the type of chart printed.  
• They will commonly appear on manually printed charts.  
• For Example: Below is a manual chart header and footer. Note the “n/a’s” 
• Header 

 
• Footer 

 
 

• This is the same chart as a scheduled chart printing – note the “n/a” is populated with data 
applicable to the type of chart printed.  
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Inquiries and feedback may be directed to:  

• Melode Banks, Special Projects Coordinator, PPMO, (587) 797-1117 Melode.Banks@aplabs.ca  
• IT Service Desk & Solution Centre 1-877-311-4300 mailto:servicedesk.south@ahs.ca 
 

This bulletin has been reviewed and approved by:  
• Dr. Carolyn O’Hara, Interim Chief Medical Officer, APL Carolyn.OHara@aplabs.ca 
• Dr Leland Baskin, Associate Medical Director, South Sector APL 

Leland.Baskin@albertaprecisionlabs.ca 
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